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Statement by H.E. Archbishop Ivan Jurkovič, Permanent Representative of the Holy See 

to the United Nations and Other International Organizations in Geneva

at the Human Rights Council - 37th Session of the Universal Periodical Review

Geneva, 25 January 2021
Rwanda
Mr. Vice-President,

The Holy See welcomes the Delegation of Rwanda during the presentation of its National Report for the third cycle of the Universal Periodic Review.

My Delegation acknowledges the revision of the National Constitution and wishes to express appreciation for the efforts made by the Rwandan Government to advance fundamental human rights. While welcoming the initiatives undertaken, especially within the education sector, the Holy See would like to offer the following recommendations: 
1. To adopt a comprehensive policy to avert sexual exploitation and abuse of children, as well as all forms of slavery and trafficking.
2. To put in place adequate safeguards and measures to face the high rate of child abandonment, based on the principle of the best interests of the child, while working to address the root causes of this phenomenon.
3. To work toward the reduction of the maternal mortality rate, while maintaining a holistic approach to the concept of health, which accounts for the mental, physical and spiritual dimensions of the human person.
4. To continue the process of national reconciliation, so that all citizens, independent of ethnic or religious background, may be able to contribute to the development of the Country in harmony with fundamental human rights.  
Thank you, Mr. Vice-President.
